From: Michael A. Komusi [mailto:mkomusi@pointroberts.net] 
Sent: Wednesday, November 25, 2009 1:00 PM
To: Ingram, Penny (UTC); publicworks@co.whatcom.wa.us
Subject: Point Recycling "Notice of Opportunity to Comment"

Attn:

Penny Ingram (WUTC)
Jon Hutchins (Whatcom County Public Works)

I am writing this email in response to the “Notice of Opportunity to Comment sent out by Point Recycling and Refuse received by on Nov 25, 2009.

First, as a long time resident of Point Roberts, I have been a supporter of Arthur Wilkowski and his company Point Recycling and Refuse for a long time. 

In the past months however, it has become increasingly clear to myself and many other residents of Point Roberts that Point Roberts Recycling is NOT the company that should be providing garbage collection (and recycling) for Point Roberts.

Arthur’s deliberate and constant twisting of the truth and distortion of the facts and figures, have served only to delay any positive progress towards a viable solution for the Point Roberts garbage and recycling problems. His constant delay tactics and “behind the scenes campaigning”, have only confused the real issues, and it is now clear to me that, Arthur’s actions are not in order to better serve the community, but only to further his own ends. Whether he is motivated by greed, animosity, or just plain stubbornness I can’t say, but I can no longer support him and his company in his efforts.

I strongly urge you NOT to move forward with his application in any form, and although I am not sure that Freedom 2000 can adequately fulfill our needs, I wish to state that I will give them my support and cooperation.

It is time for action and that action seems now to be change!

Regards


Michael A. Komusi
 
360-945-1956
 
 


